
DOCKETED 
Docket Number: 19-SPPE-01 

Project Title: Laurelwood Data Center (MECP I Santa Clara I, LLC) 

TN #: 229051 

Document Title: 
Report of Conversation - LDC Compliance with New Bay Area Air 

Quality Management Distric's Policy   

Description: 

Compliance with new Bay Area Air Management District's policy for 

emergency generators and recent thermal plume data request 

 

Conversation Between Gerry Bemis and Lisa Worrall of the CEC and 

Jerry Salamy, Jacobs 

Filer: Marichka Haws 

Organization: California Energy Commission 

Submitter Role: Commission Staff 

Submission Date: 7/19/2019 4:46:25 PM 

Docketed Date: 7/19/2019 

 



CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION 
REPORT OF CONVERSATION Page 1 of 1 

Siting, Transmission 
and Environmental 

FILE: 

Protection Division I PROJECT TITLE: Laurelwood Data Center 

TECHNICAL AREA(s): Air Quality 

~ Telephone ID Email D Meeting Location: 

Gerry Bemis, Air Resources 
NAME(s): Supervisor I DATE: 7/17/19 ' 

Lisa Worrall, Planner II 

WITH: Jerry Salamy, Principal Project Manager, Jacobs 

n/a 

Docket: 19-SPPE-01 

TIME: 2:00 - 2:20 
pm 

SUBJECT: Laurelwood Data Center compliance with new Bay Area Air Management District's 
policy for emergency generators and recent thermal plume data request 

COMMENTS: 

The applicant's representative, Mr. Jerry Salamy with Jacobs scheduled a call to discuss the 
recent data requests and the Bay Area Air Management District's (BAAQMD) new policy 
related to emergency generators. The following are the notes from Energy Commission staff's 
conversation with Mr. Salamy. 

Mr. Salamy said he will be docketing revised emission estimates for operations, either this or 
next week. Jacobs will also do the thermal plume modeling and analysis for the chiller and 
building cooling system and include the data and equipment parameters so staff can verify. 
Mr. Salamy anticipates docketing this plume work next week. 

In response to the new BAAQMD policy document titled "Calculating Potential to Emit for 
Emergency Backup Power Generators," Mr. Salamy said the applicant plans on buying 
emission reduction credits (ERCs) for NOx. Mr. Salamy said that ERCs are available in the 
Bay Area. 

Mr. Salamy said that with the new potential to emit calculated as required by the new 
BAAQMD policy, the project will now be subject to federal Title V requirements. 

cc: 

Name: 
Gerry Bemis, Air Resources Supervisor I 

Lisa Worrall , Planner II 




